St. Agatha Board of Selectmen Meeting Held August 30, 2012 at 3:30pm at the St. Agatha Town Office MINUTES

Present:

Beurmond Banville, Dale Chamberland, Dan Bechard, Christy Sirois and Roger Chasse

Chairman Bechard called the meeting to order and established a quorum at 3:30pm.

Article 1 - Public Works Lead Hand

The Board of Selectmen met with Roger Chasse to discuss the Public Works Department. Mr. Chasse was working as a probationary Foreman for Public Works. The Board has decided to restructure the Public Works Department and instead of a Foreman use a Lead Hand concept. The Lead Hand would work as a liaison with the Town Manager who will oversee the department.

Mr. Chasse will become the Lead Hand for the Public Works Department. For his extra responsibilities Mr. Chasse will receive a wage increase of \$0.86 per hour which will make his total hourly rate of \$16.50.

Mr. Chasse asked if he could receive the wage increase going back to March when he took on extra responsibilities in the department after Rick Chamberlain retired. The Board will take his request into consideration and address it at their next Board meeting on September 10, 2012.

Ms. Sirois will work with the Board and create job description for the new position and review with Mr. Chasse.

Having no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:30pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Christy Sirois, Town Manager

Approved by the Board of Selectmen on the 8th day of October, 2012.